Basketball

AIA SPORT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

April 26, 2011

AIA OFFICE

Call to order:
9:00 a.m.

Members in Attendance:

Byron Maynes/1A Adm.

Shawn Lytle/1A Coach

Roland Medina/1A Adm.

Mark Showers/2A Coach


Lonnie Tvrdy/2A Adm.

Greg Haagsma/2A Coach
James Driggers/2A Adm.

LeAnn LeCapa/3A Coach

Mary Wack/3A Adm.


Karen Self/4A Coach

Jamie Roe/3A Adm.


Howard Mueller/4A Coach

Joe Paddock/4A Adm.


Todd Nelson/5A Coach

Herman House/4A Adm.

Randy Walker/5A Coach

Reynaldo Peru/5A Adm.


Members absent:
Steve Hogan/5A Adm.


Clint Cross/3A Coach

Additional attendees:
Wallace  Youvella-Hopi High School Athletic Director

Jacob Holiday-Monument Valley Athletic Director
Agenda Items:
Selection of AIA Basketball Committee Chair
After brief discussion, Mark Showers (Camp Verde Athletic Director/Girls Basketball Coach) and Joe Paddock (Amphitheater District Athletic Director) were nominated to be the chair person of the committee. 

Mark Showers was selected by consensus of the committee to be the chair person.

* Will we be able to change the home/away series requirement? 
The current computer scheduling model was approved by the AIA Executive Board and implemented in the January 2011 meeting. This format was discussed and recommended by the AIA Focus Group in order to ensure travel reductions for regular season play. To change the format in the computer scheduling logic would be costly and staff would not be able to complete the schedules for the 2011-2012 season. Recommendation from staff would be to provide data showing that such a change would not increase travel for regular season schedules and bring same forward to the AIA Executive Board for consideration in the next two (2) year block. 
*Will sectional games be a part of the state tournament and thus be elimination games? 

The sectionals will be conducted in the same manner as the prior regional format in the seeding of the tournaments. The only difference will be the centralizing of locations for management and cost containment purposes. 

* Are there going to definitely be sectionals? 

Yes, based on the Board action in May 2010 authorizing the reconfiguration of post-season tournaments. The AIA budget and projections reflect the current plan. 
* What will be the format if there are sectionals? 

The AIA Executive Board approved format for division level sectionals will be as follows:

· Eight teams from each section will advance from regular season competition to the section tournament

· The section tournament will be seeded based on AIA power rank of teams in that section

· Four teams from the section will automatically qualify to the twenty-four team state tournament bracket in their division.
*Since there are no more regions and all region teams, how will individual athletes be recognized, e.g. All Section Team? (Paddock) 

The AIA Executive Board has provided a proposal for such recognition, including awards and an online recognition platform. It is anticipated this will be approved as a part of the budget for the 2011-2012 season. 

There will be section voting by coaches for all-sectional team and coach of the year. All varsity level head coaches will get the opportunity to vote, hopefully through an electronically computerized process.

*Will there be a chance to re-configure the divisions for basketball? Four divisions for basketball are unfair for smaller schools. The enrollment numbers are too large between schools. 

There has been no discussion of changing the current format that has been approved by the Board since it has not been implemented. Dialogue regarding data and specific examples is always welcomed by the Board and this committee may certainly provide data that relates to the current divisional structure as it becomes available for the Board’s consideration. 
*Discussion of Committee request to AIA Legislative Assembly related to AIA bylaw; article 21.5.3

AIA bylaw; article 21.5.3 now reads that “No player shall participate in more than six quarters/night.

The number of games allowed stipulation was removed through AIA Legislative Assembly action.

*Computer schedule and accounting for strength of schedule
* Desire to limit the number of opponents that a school plays out of its division.

Brian Bolitho addressed questions regarding power rank. He explained that the formula takes into account the differential in the number of games played. A school is not punished for playing less than the maximum allowable schedule.

Concern was expressed related to the imbalance of out of division games that rural school must play in comparison to urban schools .Brian explained that there were options available to athletic directors to resolve schedule concerns(too light of competitive schedule, to heavy of a competitive schedule, not enough division level opponents). Several athletic directors expressed that was easier said than done.

*Discussion by committee members regarding proposal to allow invitational games against in-state opponents to be counted for power rank

Several concerns were expressed by committee members, such as;


*result reporting is not  consistent from all invitational basketball tournaments


*not counting the invitational tournaments allows a coach to play more kids/more styles of play


*not counting invitational tournaments allows interdivisional competition to not hurt a team on 


 power rank 


*not all schools have the same opportunity to get invited to the invitational tournament that 

               that would help their team in power rank


* not all schools have the same freedom from their school district to schedule  invitationals 


Committee members did agree that including the invitationals in the power rank tabulation would likely make the power rank more accurate.

Consensus of the committee members was to not have invitationals count in power rank tabulation.

Consensus recommendations to the AIA Executive Board

None

Meeting adjourned
